American Judicature Society a\ to promote the effective administration of justice

November 2, 1993

Ms. Doris L. Sassower
283 Soundview Avenue
White Plaines, New York 10606

Dear Doris:

As promised, we have reviewed your materials regarding the nomination of
Andrew O'Rourke to the Federal bench. While judicial selection is of the utmost
concern to us, we are unable to get involved in individual nominations. We have also
considered the possibility of a submission for Judicature based on these materials
and have concluded that they are too narrowly focused on a single nomination to be
appropriate for our readers.

We might suggest that the New York Law Journal or the journals of one or more
of the New York bar associations may be appropriate venues for disseminating this
information. We wish you good luck in getting your story heard and appreciate your
interest in the selection of qualified judges.

Sincerely yours,

B s

Frances K. Zemans
Executive Director
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